
	Swardeston Parish Council 

Minutes of the June 2011 Parish Council Meeting 

At the village hall, Swardeston
On Thursday 9th June 2011 at 7.30PM

Meeting 6/2011

	Present: 









Ian Francis 



Claire Jay 


Victoria Goff 

Liz Brown



Geoff Loades 


David Rice



Cllr Nigel Legg



Cllr Jon Herbert


Carole Jowett – Clerk
0 members of the public attended.


	1
	To consider apologies for absence

Mark Wythe had sent his apologies due to work commitments.
	

	2
	To receive declaration of interests in items on agenda

There were no declarations of interest.
	

	3
	Resolution to adjourn the meeting for public participation and District/County Councillor reports

District Councillor Update

Cllr Legg said that the major issue for the new council is the Joint Core Strategy, and the second consultation on regulation 25, the site-specific allocations. This was not approved by the council due to the number of objections raised. It will now be rewritten and go back to the council possibly in mid August. 

Concerns had been raised that out of the 30 or so parishes within the Norwich policy area some had stars against them, which essentially left them vulnerable to large scale planning applications from developers. As there is currently no 5-year land supply established developers are submitting speculative applications and Cllr Legg advised parishes to remain vigilant on this issue.  He passed around the proposed map including Swardeston (Map 80) and it was agreed that this did not reflect the comments submitted to the consultation by the parish council. It was clarified that when the parish development boundaries are agreed that no development within this would count towards the overall building requirements. This was felt to be unfair and that the consultation had been misleading and potentially flawed as this should have been clear at the time of the consultation.

The clerk will send a copy of the parish council’s submission to the consultation to Councillor Legg and he will question why there is no reflection of the comments from the parish in the revised map.

Public Participation
There were no members of the public at the meeting. 
	CJ

	4
	To confirm minutes of meeting held on 14th April 2011 and Annual general Meeting on 
The minutes of the April meeting were reviewed, agreed and signed.

The minutes of the Annual general Meeting were reviewed, the dates at the heading of the minutes were changed to reflect the year 2011, agreed and signed.
	

	5
	To receive update on matters arising from April meeting

Mr Wythe had backfilled all of the rabbit holes in the play area and has asked all councillors to fill any new holes that they see. A pile of topsoil has been placed in the area for this to be done. 
	

	6
	Finance

6.1
To receive and approve the annual accounts 
Keith Candish had audited the accounts. He had pointed out the need to amend one figure which was a rounding issue. He also recommended that the proposed increase to the fixed assets by the clerk be changed and the same figure be used as no additional items had been purchased. This was agreed unanimously. 

The Annual Governance Statement was reviewed and agreed. The significant variances were reviewed and agreed. The Chairman signed the Annual Return.

6.2

To review and adopt financial regulations

The clerk had sent copies of draft financial regulations for consideration. It was felt that some of the content may need to be reviewed and it was agreed to do this during the coming month and review and adopt a final version at the July meeting.
6.3

To review the annual risk assessment

The clerk had sent copies of a draft risk assessment for consideration. It was felt that some of the content may need to be reviewed and it was agreed to do this during the coming month and review and adopt a final version at the July meeting.
6.4
To review and agree financial statement to 9th June 2011

The clerk provided copies of the bank reconciliation showing all receipts and payments together with a summary of the accounts to date. These accounts were reviewed and agreed. 

6.5
To agree invoices for payment in accordance with budget



Chq no 339
£85.46
Norse commercial svs
Grounds maintenance


Chq no 340
£54.00
HMRC


PAYE



Chq no 341
£81.00
C Jowett

Clerk’s salary
The clerk informed the parish council that the cheque for the annual insurance premium hadn’t been received by the insurer and asked for a second cheque to be signed. Due to the cost of stopping a cheque and the fact if they were both cashed a refund could be obtained it was agreed not to place a stop on the cheque. The clerk will check with the bank that the cheque had not been cashed.



Chq no 342
£692.12
Broker Network Ltd 
Insurance 


 The cheques were agreed and signed.
	

	7
	To consider correspondence received 

The items received between 15th April 2011 and 9th June 2011 were:

Date

Item

From

Information

08/06/11
Planning application 2011/0571 11 Wood Lane, single front and rear extensions – approved with conditions
SNDC
08/06/11
South Norfolk summer arts events and festivals leaflets
SNDC
01/06/11

National grid refurbishment of Norwich to Walpole overhead power lines

National grid

18/05/11
Introducing Norse fencing
Norse Commercial Svces
20/04/11
Planning application for 4 affordable homes and 2 open market houses and ancillary works – withdrawn
SNDC
30/04/11

Planning application 2011/0241 for Roadside nurseries, erection of 5 houses and ancillary works – approved

SNDC

April 2011

The Playing Field newsletter

Norfolk playing Fields Association

Noticeboard
01/06/11
VCS SOS poster 
SNDC

NRCC

Voluntary Norfolk
04/06/11

Open day at the Norfolk & Norwich University Hospital on 18/06/11

N&N NHS Trust

The information leaflets for the digital switchover had been received from the BBC and will be distributed with the newsletters.
	

	8
	To confirm the next meeting to be held on Thursday 14th July 2011 commencing 19:30 at Swardeston Village Hall 
Planning Application 2011/0727 had been received for retrospective approval of a roof light at the old Rectory. No comments were made. It was also raised that there had been a further planning application submitted for The Old rectory in relation to creating a “granny” annexe in the old coach house. The clerk has not yet received the plans and neither of the district Councillors was aware of a further application.  If the application is received it may need to be responded to in advance of the next meeting, all comments should be sent to the clerk and copied out to all Parish Councillors if this is the case. 
The meeting was closed at 20:45
	

	Signed: 

Mr I Francis
Chairman to Swardeston Parish Council
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